
 

       CITY OF BELLEFONTAINE NEIGHBORS 

                          YOUTH COMMISSION 

                                 April 16, 2012 

 

PRESENT:   Scott Schultz, Rich Pflueger, Theresa Toczylowski, John Duhadway, Wayne Anderson, 

and Carnell Jones.  Alderman John Jordan, and Mayor Doerr were also present 

 

ABSENT:  Jean King.  (Note: Ben Seres and Vanessa Lardge have been removed from the committee 

by the Mayor.) 

 

BIKE RODEO:  This event is scheduled for May 19
th

 with a rain date of May 26
th

.  Event runs from 

10:00 am to 1:00 pm.  We all need to show up around 9:15 to set up for the event.  No one has 

volunteered to chair this event.  Officer Vassallo has reserved SafetyVille on these dates.  We will 

need to solicit donations from the ‘Knights’, and the Holy Name of Jesus Men’s Club and Ladies 

Guild.  Officer Vassallo has ordered helmets for the event.  Rich will check with Mark Dickerson 

regarding tables and chairs and other equipment.  We will also ask Mark to purchase ‘pouch’ drinks 

instead of cans of soda.  The Holy Name of Jesus Youth Group has agreed to help us out again this 

year with running the event.  Scott will create a flyer to be distributed to the local schools. 

 

FISHING DERBY:  We have selected Saturday June 9
th

 for this event.  Rich and Scott will chair this 

event.  Rich has contacted the Missouri Department of Conservation and they have reserved the lakes 

at the Missouri Veterans Home again for our morning fishing.  The MDC will provide bags with 

fishing supplies for our young fishermen.  John Jordan will provide ice for the event.  We plan to pass 

out flyers with the Family Golf Night info. (which will be the following Friday, 6/15). 

 

FAMILY GOLF NIGHTS:  Our dates for this event will be June 15
th

 and August 10
th

.  We will 

verify that these dates are acceptable with the Rec. Center.  We will make up a flyer to be distributed to 

the local schools.  Rich will discuss food supplies with Mark Dickerson. 

 

YOUTH POOL PARTY:  Our tentative date for this event is July 14
th

.  We discussed this new date 

with Martha (Aquatics Director at the Rec. Center) to coordinate event around swim team events.  

Hopefully this new date will increase attendance.  We discussed having activities or games for the kids 

to participate in.  We also need to coordinate the food for this event.  We will also have dilly bars and 

ice cream sandwiches from Dairy Queen for ‘dessert’.  We will purchase some Dairy Queen gift cards 

for attendance prizes. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  The Mayor has appointed a new member to our committee, Si Edmondson.  Also, 

at the April 19
th

 Aldermanic Board meeting Scott Schultz was removed from the Youth Commission as 

a member.  He was assigned to the Youth Commission as the Aldermanic Representative. 

 

 

 

 

 

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON MONDAY MAY 21
st
, 2012, AT 7:30 P.M. AT CITY 

HALL. 


